
 

 

HARTING PARISH COUNCIL  

Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held at 6.00 pm on  

Thursday 23 February 2023 

The meeting was held via Zoom video link. 

 

Present: Mr Bonner (Chairman), Mrs Bramley, Mr Miller and Mr Shaxson. 

 

In attendance: Trish Walker, Parish Clerk 

 

Mr Bonner noted this would be the final Finance Committee meeting of the current Council 

and thanked the members for their diligence and input over the last four years. Mr Miller 

then gave a vote of thanks to Mr Bonner for his work as Chair of the committee. 

 

1. Apologies for Absence:  Mrs Gaterell and Mr Palmer. 

 

2. Declarations of Interest: Mr Miller declared an interest as a trustee of the Community 
Hall.  
 

3. Minutes from Meeting held on 27 October 2022 
The minutes were agreed by the members and will be signed in due course. 
 

4. Budget monitoring 2022/23 
The latest budget statement to the end of February 2023 was reviewed and the further 
predicted expenditure to the end of March 2023 was considered. 
It was noted there would be an overspend in the following budget areas:  
Admin – an overspend in the region of £750 is anticipated. This can be attributed to the 
legal fees for the hall land registry and the increase in the Council insurance premium as 
a result of the asset review.  
Grants – an overspend in the region of £8k is anticipated. This can be attributed to the 
additional grants given to the War Memorial Playing Field for the replacement windows 
in the pavilion, the new gates and for the repayment of the insurance premium for the 
Henry Warren Hall. 
 
The members agreed that a recommendation should be made to the Council to vire 
funds between the following budget headings:  
 
£6.2k   to be vired from Contingency to Grants 
£2.1k    to be vired from Capital to Grants 
£800  to be vired from Capital to Admin  
  
The following recommendations were agreed:  

i. to recommend that the Council approve a movement of £6.2k from the 
“contingency” budget to the “grants” budget. 



 

 

ii. to recommend that the Council approve a movement of £2.1k from the “capital” 
budget to the “grants” budget. 

iii. to recommend that the Council approve a movement of £800 from the “capital” 
budget to the “admin” budget.  

 

5. Asset Register (see appendix A) 

The Asset Register was reviewed and agreed. It was noted there was not a great deal of 

change this year.  

The following recommendation was agreed: 
that the Committee agree to confirm to the Council that a full review of the Council assets 
has been carried out in respect of the 2022/23 accounts.  
 

6. Internal Control Review 

The members reviewed the Internal Control and were satisfied that it covered the new 

arrangements for the online banking system.   

 

The following recommendation was agreed: 
that the committee agree to confirm to the Council that the Finance Committee have 
reviewed the Internal Control Review for 2022/23 
 

7. CIL payments and spending 

The members noted that a total of £14,850.69 had been received in respect of the CIL.  

The payments shown below had been offset against the CIL monies leaving a balance 

available to spend of £4276.94. 

Fingerposts    4756.27 

Nyewood Hall chairs  2180.00 

Nyewood Hall tables  2637.48 

Nyewood Hall defibrillator 1000.00 

 

8. Date of next meeting 

The next meeting will be arranged for May/June 2023 to consider the annual accounts.   

 

 

The meeting closed at 6.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 


